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Tollcross Community Council



Draft Minutes of the meeting on 29 March 2023 at 7.00pm at Tollcross Community Centre.

Present: Richard Allen (Chair), Roger Colkett, Iain Black, Liz Summerfield, Andy Devenport, Tim Puntis. PSgt  Graham Belfall.

Apologies: Donald Craig, Paul Beswick (Treasurer), Jim, 

CEC Councilors: Joanna Mowat, Cllr Finlay McFarlane.

) Due to technical difficulties Zoom’ was not available for this meeting.)

Declaration of interests: Non were declared. The meeting was quorate.

Police Matters

PSgt Graham Belfall was welcomed to the meeting

 He reported to the meeting about police work in TXCC area and beyond that are of interest to TXCC:

· Pedal Cycle theft is an issue in the area. Coordinated by St Leonards Police there is a city-wide effort to tackle this problem. Cycle theft is reported in the areas including Quartermile area through to Bruntsfield. Thefts seem to be related to various criminal groups who are now making use of angle grinders to remove locks. Stolen cycles seem to be traded locally, on-line and sold in distant places.

· Several instances of violent attacks and anti-social behaviour have occurred in the Earl Grey Street, Leven Street and Bruntsfield areas.

Discussion followed and PC was asked to raise the issue of dangerous cycling practices in the area with the appropriate police structures.

2.
Matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting.

The Tollcross Clock has been removed and is in storage. There are no updates to the progress in efforts to re-instate the clock.

Andy Devenport reported that materials related to TXCC and to the Canal Society may be given back to these organisations. He will continue to try to recover them. He reported that the CEC has new procedures allowing vehicle avoidance of areas where tree roots may be damaged, increasing the protected areas around trees.

Andy Devenport also reported on other issues affecting the planned Meadows Festival. There are problems related to the licensing of street traders, and the fees relating to them, including the site of the Festival within the Meadows. The help of CEC councillors is being sought.

Membership of TXCC: There were no issues raised.

Liz Summerfield reported that the organisation ‘Living Rent’ may provide a speaker for TXCC.

Roger Colkett raised the issue of the recycling of electrical items which is difficult within the area. Discussion followed and it was pointed out that CEC Household Waste Recycling Centres are not easily accessible for all people.

3.
Planning.

Richard Allen noted paper by Paul Beswick for some planning input for EACC. This paper was written on a personal basis and not in TXCCs name. However, Richard Allen asked that this paper become TXCC policy. The motion to do this was proposed by Iain Black, and seconded by Tim Puntis and was agreed by the meeting.

4.
Licensing.

Roger Colkett reported that there are new proposals for Licensing within Edinburgh. The CEC will be contacting local community councils about the proposals.

5. 
AOCB.

West Port Community Garden is approaching it’s 10th anniversary. Celebration of this will take place in the garden from 12 noon to 4.00pm on 29th and 30th of April. Iain Black reported that after diligent efforts to raise the funds, new railings have been installed in the garden.

Andy Devenport reported on CC presence at the Meadows Festival, It is hoped that a tent at the Meadows Festival may be provided for the use of local Community Councils if support for that materialises.

6.
Date of next meeting.

The next meeting of Tollcross Community Council will be at 7.00 pm, on 26th April at Tollcross Community Community Centre, 117 Fountainbridge, EH3 9QG
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